MCSA News



PO Box 1122 * Shelton, WA

521 W. Business Park Road * Shelton, WA 98584

December 2017

Special Edition

By Keith Martin

The Christmas Party (for those who missed being there to enjoy it with the rest of us).

Another year is coming to a close and hopefully each of you have had the chance to enjoy many of the events that the club has put together, be it a regular Monday morning group or a Steel Match, hopefully there is enough variety for all. If not, next year let someone know and let's start something new. The great thing about this club is we, the members, are what make it great by being involved. I want to thank everyone who has given of their time and talent to make this club what it is; there are a lot of dedicated people in this club!

With that I wish everyone, something that Harris Haertel said at the party,

"Merry Christmas To All and To All Good Shooting!"



Lots of Door Prizes



















































Oh yes there was Pumpkin Pie as well. (Don't miss it next year)

Volunteers Needed

By Lynn Ludeman

In 2018, why not work on your volunteer hours by serving on a committee? All committees have room, so please do speak up if you are interested in helping out with any of them. You can talk to anyone on the board or call/email Bruce Clapp at 360-402-9555 or president@masoncountysa.com.

Members willing to help sell raffle tickets and/or write articles for the club newsletter are always welcome and these activities do earn volunteer hours.

We have an ongoing need for RSO and meeting room help with the Jr Program and are always looking for certified RSOs to volunteer during our events.

For questions, suggestions of other things that need doing *or sign up to help*, please call or email Lynn 206-406-3562 or secretary@masoncountysa.com.

If you ever wonder what's going on at the range this week, check out our ad with the week's schedule on the back page of



Newsletter

We gladly consider article submissions from any member on topics of their choosing! The newsletter depends on articles of interest to the members. Please let us know if you have any ideas for an article, or if you would care to write one. Please send to vmarting1360@gmail.com

Raffle Central

By Bill Zeigler

In 2017 we had four (4) firearm raffles, including a Springfield XD-9 pistol, Just Right 9 mm carbine, M&P PC Shield 9 mm pistol and another Just Right 9 mm carbine.

The four 2017 raffles resulted in 3,553 tickets sold for a NET profit of \$5,490.90. In 2016 we had five (5) raffles and a net profit of \$6,150.

For each raffle, we have had between 12 and 20 MCSA member "distributors". Alex Lev, Matt Crane, Jim Harris, Renegade Guns (Troy) and Huntington Glass (Joshua/Leslie) have been large sellers during 2017. Several members earned their years' worth of working hours. I'm still eager to add more volunteer "distributors".

Our goal in 2018 is to exceed the net profits of 2016, raffle off more popular firearms and have fun doing so.

We already have two raffles in process for 2018 a Canon Safe and a Ruger Mark IV22 target pistol

Cheers, Bill 206-919-0488

Canon Safe - Drawing on Feb 7, 2018



Ruger Target Pistol – Drawing on March 7, 2018



MCSA EVENT SCHEDULE

First Sunday 9:30 am: USPSA Match **Third Sunday** 3 pm: Ladies of Caliber

(see schedule)

First Tuesday 5 pm: Practical Pistol

Competition

Second Tuesday 5 PM: Action Pistol League

Third Tuesday 5 pm: Tactical Carry Action PL

Fourth Tuesday

League

5 pm: 2Gun Action Pistol

First Wednesday 6:30 pm: General Membership

Meeting

Second Wednesday 6 pm: .22 Rifle Shoot

First Thursday 6 pm: NRA Winchester .22

Pistol Marksmanship

Second Thursday 6 pm: Steel Shoot

Third Thursday 6 pm: NRA Winchester .22 Rifle

Marksmanship

Fridays 6 pm: Bullseye

Please go to Masoncountysa.com and click on "Club

Calendar" tab for the current schedule.

TRAINING SCHEDULE FOR 2018

If you have ever thought about getting some additional training, check out the opportunities below:

MCSA has Basic Pistol: Feb. 10 & 11 RSO class: March 24 & 25



Ladies of Caliber

Meetings are the 3rd Sunday of the month.

Cost is

\$8.00 for members, \$10.00 for non-members.

Bring your unloaded firearm in a box or a bag, 50 rounds of ammunition and don't forget the ear and eye protection! A brimmed hat is also handy to have.

Mason County Sportsman's Association Board of Directors

info@masoncountysa.com

President: Bruce Clapp: 360-402-9555

Vice President: Arne Anderson

Treasurer: Mary Voskuhl: 360-426-6461 Lynn Ludeman: 206-406-3562 **Secretary: Executive Officer:** Jack Fitch: 360-868-7041 Jr. Program: Allen Bragg: 360-426-9157 Keith Vanderwal: 360-426-1114 **Trustee: Trustee:** Eugene Scherer: 360-426-2745 **Trustee:** Gordon Osberg: 360-426-5172

MCSA Training Note:

If you have ever had an interest in learning more about becoming a pistol instructor, you are in luck! What's more, the club would be in luck, too, because we really do need more pistol instructors in our membership.

The NRA now requires those wishing to become Pistol Instructors to first take the Instructor led Basic Pistol class before they are eligible to take the Pistol Instructor Class. Pistol Instructor class will be announced once the date has been approved by the MCSA BOD, very likely in April.

If you are a member of MCSA and are interested in becoming a Pistol Instructor, please contact Dan McCarty at training@masoncountysa.com to discuss a discounted price for the class in exchange for commitment to serve the club as a Pistol Instructor.

If you aren't quite ready to become a Pistol Instructor but want to help the club with keeping events running smoothly and safely, we have a RSO class scheduled for March 24 & 25. Our club also has a serious need for RSO's who are willing to volunteer.